MEMO TO: The Honorable Mayor Dwain Hahs and
Members of the Board of Aldermen

S
FROM: Rodney Bollinger, Director of Administrative Service%

DATE: November 26, 2024

SUBJECT: Jackson Sanitary Landfill Post-Closure Assessment
Engineering Services Proposal

The thirty (30) year post-closure period for the Jackson Sanitary Landfill expires on November
1, 2026. In anticipation of that date, the city needs to hire a professional engineering firm to
complete a thorough assessment on the land to determine what options are available for future
use. The landfill is located at 481 Mica Ln., just off County Road 341 in Cape Girardeau
County. And while the city owns over 100 total acres at this location, only 44 acres were used as
a landfill.

Attached is the engineering services proposal from the firm of Burns & McDonnell in the
amount of $37,500.00. They estimate a two-month schedule for delivery of the memorandum.

Please know this is an approved budget item for 2024.

The staff respectfully recommends the Mayor and Board approve a task order to the engineer at
the December 16" regular meeting.

Thanks for your time and consideration of this information. As always, please feel welcome to
contact me should you have any questions regarding this matter.
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